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ARKANSAS SENATE 
92nd General Assembly - Regular Session, 2019 

 Amendment Form   
JBC 03/14/2019 (13) 

______________________________________________________________________ 

Subtitle of Senate Bill No. 99  

AN ACT FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES - DIVISION OF MEDICAL SERVICES 

APPROPRIATION FOR THE 2019-2020 FISCAL YEAR. 

______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 99 

 

Amend Senate Bill No. 99 as originally introduced:  
 
On page 4, line 6, delete "6,573,710,120" and insert "6,490,292,292" 
 
AND 
 
On page 4, line 12, delete "$8,223,225,008" and insert "$8,139,807,180" 
 
AND  
 
On page 4, immediately following SECTION 4, insert the following SECTIONS: 
 
" SECTION 5. APPROPRIATION - NURSING HOME CLOSURE COSTS.  There is hereby 
appropriated, to the Department of Human Services - Division of Medical 
Services, to be payable from the Long-Term Care Trust Fund, for the payment 
of relocation costs of residents in long-term care facilities, maintenance 
and operation of a facility pending correction of deficiencies or closure, 
and reimbursement of residents for personal funds lost for the fiscal year 
ending June 30, 2020, the following: 
 
ITEM                                                            FISCAL YEAR 
 NO.                                                              2019-2020 
(01)  EXPENSES                                                   $1,000,000  
 
 SECTION 6. APPROPRIATION - LONG-TERM CARE FACILITY RECEIVERSHIP. There 
is hereby appropriated, to the Department of Human Services - Division of 
Medical Services, to be payable from the Long Term Care Facility Receivership  
Fund Account, for the payment of expenses of long-term care facility 
receivers as authorized by law of the Department of Human Services - Division 
of Medical Services - Long-Term Care Facility Receivership for the fiscal 
year ending June 30, 2020, the following: 
 
ITEM                                                            FISCAL YEAR 
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 NO.                                                              2019-2020 
(01)  EXPENSES                                                     $100,000  
 
 SECTION 7. APPROPRIATION - NURSING HOME QUALITY GRANTS.  There is 
hereby appropriated, to the Department of Human Services - Division of 
Medical Services, to be payable from the Long-Term Care Trust Fund, for 
Nursing Home Quality Care Grants of the Department of Human Services - 
Division of Medical Services - Nursing Home Quality Grants for the fiscal 
year ending June 30, 2020, the following: 
 
ITEM                                                            FISCAL YEAR 
 NO.                                                              2019-2020 
(01)  NURSING HOME QUALITY GRANTS AND AID                        $4,000,000 " 
 
And  
 
Appropriately renumber subsequent SECTIONS of the bill. 
 
 
 

The Amendment was read the first time, rules suspended and read the second time and  _______________________ 

By: Joint Budget Committee 
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